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Submitted by: Brandon Gray, Captain

Subject
Presentation on Public Safety Initiatives, Technological Enhancements, and Crime Statistics

Recommendation
No action required by the Commission. This is a presentation only.

Background
Public safety is a key priority for the City. In recent years, the Vernon Police Department (VPD) 
has been working to implement modern technologies that enhance our ability to prevent, monitor, 
and respond to incidents throughout the City. The use of technology in public safety ensures 
efficient and timely responses to emergencies, improves communication between departments, 
and offers more robust data decision-making. 

VPD staff will provide information to the Business and Industry Commission on recent public 
safety developments including: 

1. Crime Statistics and Response Times
2. Community Policing Efforts
3. Technology Implementations
4. Future Technology Initiatives

The City is committed to continuing its investment in cutting-edge technology to enhance public 
safety and improve response times. These innovations foster a safer environment and provide 
our public safety personnel with the tools they need to serve the community more effectively.

Fiscal Impact
There is no fiscal impact associated with this report.

Attachments
None.


